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Member Officer Forum

This took place on the 4th November and although poorly attended during the day, the numbers increased prior to the evening Council Meeting.

Members Learning Charter

The celebratory event was held at The Lowry in Salford on the 21st November and I was delighted to be invited along with 2 Member Champions and The Mayor.   We were awarded the “Review Level 1 Charter” certificate and on behalf of the Members Learning and Development Group, I will present this award to the Mayor at Council for its safekeeping.   It is to be hoped that we can achieve Level 2 in this current year.

Emergency Planning

On Saturday, 22nd November I visited Carlisle Castle as an observer for the Emergency Planning Exercise “Diamond Commander”.   This all day event attracted some 70 Military Personnel, and a full range of Civilian Partner Agencies including Carlisle City Council staff.   A most interesting and informative exercise which certainly achieved its objectives.   It is reassuring to know that these arrangements, which could be vital in a real emergency, are so effectively planned and tested. 
Opening of the M6 Cumberland Gap

This occurred on the 5th December 2008 and the V.I.P. was Lord Andrew Adonis, Minister of Transport.   Unfortunately Cllr Mike Mitchelson was unable to attend and I represented Carlisle City Council in his place.   At last this bottleneck and accident blackspot between the M6 and the M74 is history.
Gen II Apprentice Awards

An interesting and extremely well organised evening held at the Kingmoor Training Centre on the 10th December.   I was present on behalf of the Leader of Carlisle City Council - Carlisle City Council sponsored the Youth Community Award.

Carlisle City Council Celebration of Learning Award Ceremony

This event was held at Tullie House on the 11th December preceded by a dinner.   We celebrated the achievements of Staff and Members who had gained awards ranging from Level 1 and 2 Literacy and Numeracy to Post Graduate qualifications.   All in all, some 45 Staff and Members were presented with their awards.   A special mention was made to Linda Mattinson for her help, encouragement and organisation of the training that was undertaken.
I.T.

The shared service with Allerdale project is gaining momentum, and the employing authority has been determined.   It is to be Allerdale Borough Council.   The reasoning behind this decision has been discussed between the Officers, the Unions and the Policy Holder.

Pay and Workforce Strategy

Agreement, in principle, with the Unions has taken place following Job Evaluation and Single Status.   I have met with the Unions, but before implementation it will need to go to a ballot of the employees and then to Council for Member Agreement.
Tullie House Museum

A meeting has been held with Bryan Gray, Chairman of Carlisle Renaissance regarding the future management of Tullie House.   We have finally been given assurances for the finance from NWDA for the “Roman Story” (a major exhibition in the Museum) which it is hoped will bring national and international recognition and visitors to Carlisle from 2009 onwards.
New acquisitions include “Autumn Cumberland” by Sheila Fell made possible by the Friends of Tullie House and an anonymous donor.

Exhibitions:- i) 80 Works of Lorna Graves(15th November-15th March)

                     ii) Out of the Ordinary “Spectacular Craft” from the V & A

                         (13th  December -1st March 2009)

Learning City

i) Young Mums Interior Design Project

ii) Richard Rose Central Academy Citizenship Project

iii) 14-19 Diplomas in 2009
iv) Adult Learners Week 9th-15th May 2009

v) “Skills for Life” Meetings – December 9th 2008, 10th March,   9th June and 8th September 2009.
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